THE MOST HOLY TRINITY MAY 21,22, 2016

		BALACCO INTERNAL	
		MASS INTENTIONS	
Sat	5/21 Reque	Richard & Anna Kozlowski (R ested by Linda & Joe Drexler	(Father Julz)
Sat	5/21	Sally Wilson (RIP) ested by Jackie Drayer	(Father Julz)
Sun	5/22 Reque	Mass of Thanksgiving sted by Mr. & Mrs. Tuan Nguyen	(FatherJulz)
Mon	5/23	No Mass	
Tue	5/24 Reques	Joe Sr., Elsie & Johnny Drexler (RIP) sted by Theresa D. Moody	(Father Julz)
Wed	5/25	For the Poor Souls in Purgatory	(Father Julz)
Thu	5/26	For Our Parishioners	(Father Julz)
Fri	5/27 Request	Joe Sr., Elsie & Johnny Drexler (RIP) ted by Joe & Linda Drexler	
Sat	5/28	Nell Downey (RIP Anniversary of Birthday (5/28)	(Father Julz)
	Request		
Sun	5/29	For the Deceased and Sick Members Of our Parish	(Father Julz)

Collections for May 14,15, 2016

Parish Operations (Personnel, Utilities, Office, Postage, Repair & Maintenance, etc.)

Offertory (includes Spanish Mass) Second Collection-Debt Reduction OLBS Special Collection Grand Total	\$ \$	3,007.48 2,873.00 248.00 6,128.48	
--	----------	--	--

Amount needed weekly for Parish operations is currently \$3,880.

Restricted, Special Use or Sent out of Parish

Capital Campaign	•	
Votive Stand	\$	25.00
OLBS Scholarship		35.00
chotal simp		45.00

THANK YOU for your support of your Parish!

Church Attendance Saturday, May 14th - 127 Sunday, May 15th 9 am - 104 Spanish Mass - 28

OLBS Church Cleaning Schedule

5/15 thru 5/21 - Mary Leigh McDonald Helen Owens/Jeanie Sturtz 5/22 thru 5/28 - Jorge Duran/Erica Gonzalez Dan Gibbs Family

BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS

Please have all information into the parish office no later than 12:00 noon on Tuesday. Thank You!

Calendar for the Week of May 23rd

Monday, May 23rd

No morning Mass

Tuesday, May 24th

8:30 am Mass

6:30 pm Finance Council

7 pm Bible Study

Wednesday, May 25th 8:30 am Mass

Thursday, May 26th

8:30 a.m. Mass

Friday, May 27th

8:30 am Mass

Saturday, May 28th

5:30 pm Mass

Sunday, May 29th - The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi)

9 am Mass

6 pm Spanish Mass

PRAYERS FOR HEALING AND GOOD HEALTH

Carolyn Alford Bonnie Kopacki Elizabeth Alley Joseph Kovacs Jerry Armstead Gordon Langston Candace Barefoot Jean Langston Virginia Becker Patricia Lanuza Paulette Berberich Philip Liberato Sr. Ron Blevins Clara Morrow Robin Bristow Randy Morrow Joan Buehler Specialist Mullins Margaret 'Peg' Conklin Larry Newtzie Meredith Crowe Helen O'Connor Marina D'Elia M. C. 'Sam' O'Connor Vincent D'Elia Christopher Parrish Denise DePompeo Joyce Richardson Donna Donahue Pam Rigsby Jackie Drayer Emma Robertson Savio Duong George Robinson Brenda Frederick Harriet Ropelewski Helen Fudala Kay Getman Joanna Ryalls Pat Hinkle Virginia Ryczak Kelly Hipple Barbara Schafer Mary Ann Hooper Allen Smith -Helen Kaczmarski Levi Sturtz Irene Kaczmarski Mae Touray Victor Kaczmarski Dorothy Ware John Kellam Kathy Webster Marjorie Kellam Lois Wilson Andrew Konz Robert 'Bobby' Wilson Jody Zogran

PRAYERS FOR THOSE IN THE NURSING HOME

Annette Tonon Bona

Irene Kruger

Hellen O'Connor

PRAYERS FOR THOSE WHO SERVE OUR COUNTRY

Major Jonathan Culberson (Afghanistan) Private Logan W. Gay Sergeant Nathan Gurganus Master Sergeant Ryan T. Hooper Private First Class Austin T. Sturtz (Afghanistan)

ALTAR SERVERS

May 21 - Duyen Phan

May 22 - Dawson Haviland,

Derek Haviland, Jovany Velazaquez, Clara Dilandro

May 28 - Peter Nguyen

May 29 - Misael Hernandez, Madelyn Kruger, Daniel Duke, and

Adrianne Vidal

QUESTION OF THE WEEK: Today's gospel continues with Jesus' advice and instructions to the disciples at the Last Supper. He promises that the Spirit will be there to guide his followers to the truth. The Spirit will speak in Jesus' name, just as Jesus speaks in the Father's name. Each of these three Persons in one God belongs to the other. We call this mystery of God's identity the Blessed Trinity.

Adults: In what difficult situation has the Holy Spirit helped you see more clearly?

Children: What kind of decision can the Holy Spirit help you with?

Crowns for May 21, 22, 2016



Donated by Margaret & Richard
Mountcastle
in memory of Eva Staskiel &
Katherine Crump, Mother & Sister
Donated by De De Conner
in memory of Maria Gonzalez
Donated by Jeanie Sturtz
In memory of Julia Dorish Sturtz
It is a tradition at OLBS to crown the
statues of Mary during the month of
May. We still need three (3) for May 28-

29. If you would like to donate a crown in honor of or in memory of a loved one, contact the parish office 843-3125. The requested donation is \$25.00.



Calling all 2016 Senior Graduates! Applications for the OLBS Scholarship are available for graduating seniors seeking to further their

education in a college accredited or technical school. Please see Erin Hayden or call 804-366-4435. The submission deadline is May 22nd.

THERE IS NO BIBLE STUDY DURING THE MONTHS OF JUNE, JULY AND AUGUST.

CONGRATULATIONS

To Amber and Dan Gibbs on the Baptism of their son, Ezekiel Robert. May the light of Christ shine down upon him.

We Are Currently Looking For New Parish Council Members

If you are interested, please contact Father Julz or one of
the following current members of Council.
Eric Ellingson, Chair – Bob Ryalls, Co-Chair
Dan Gibbs, Recorder
Erin Hayden – Kevin Kopacki – Jackie Silvia
Mary Leigh McDonald – Jose Valazquez
Ricardo & Elsie Letada – Eston & Theresa Nguyen

LIVING OUR MISSION CAMPAIGN

To date our total is \$100,244 and 49 pledges (about 25% participation).

NATIVE AMERICAN MINISTRY

If you would like to learn more about the Native American Ministry and how you can be involved, please join us for an evening of dialogue along with heavy hors d'ouvres and wine. As we continue to build up this ministry we invite you to offer concrete suggestions about how to grow and support Native culture. We are holding two sessions, May 24 and June 2, 2016, 6 to 8 p.m. You only need to attend one. Please RSVP to Pam Harris, Director, Office for Black Catholics, obc@richmonddiocese.org or call (804) 622-5262.

NEWS FROM OUR TWINNING PARISH STS. PETER & PAUL IN HAITI

Dear Dave:

We have much pleasure in acknowledging receipt of the transfer of \$4973.50 from the Bank Nationale de Credit (BNC).

We thank you very much for your faithful generous heart toward us in Sts. Peter & Paul Parish of Marmont. Your supports are very important for the maintenance of the life of our poor parish. Please share our gratitude to all the people in Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament parish. Here in Marmont, our prayers are always with you. God bless you all!

Fr. Banive Peralte

DO YOU KNOW?

The practice of exposition and Benediction began in the Middle Ages. People did not receive communion very often, so adoration of the Blessed Sacrament was the way in which they connected with Jesus in the Eucharist. The feast of Corpus Christi, or the Body and Blood of Christ, began during this time. On that feast day the Eucharist was placed in a monstrance and carried in procession. Eventually a custom arose in Germany of keeping the Eucharist exposed to view for a certain period of time in church. In France and elsewhere it became the custom to gather in church after work to sing songs to Mary. Over time the two services merged: songs and chanted prayers accompanied the period when the Eucharist was exposed. Next Sunday we celebrate the Feast of Corpus Christi and on Saturday, June 4 at 4:30 p.m. in the Church we will have a period of Eucharistic Adoration and Benediction as we do the first Saturday of every month. Please consider attending to become more familiar with this practice.

PILGRIMAGE TO THE HOLY DOORS AT THE CATHEDRAL OF SACRED HEART RICHMOND

During this Year of Mercy the Diocese of Richmond invites you to take a pilgrimage to the Holy Doors at the Cathedral of Sacred Heart, Richmond; and the Basilica of St. Mary of the Immaculate Conception, Norfolk, on Saturday, June 25, 2016, 9:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m. Join other pilgrims for a day of prayer and reflection that will be led by Deacon Charles Williams and Deacon Frank Nelson. The cost of \$15 includes transportation and meals. We will depart from the Pastoral Center at 9:00 a.m. Please register online at www.regonline.com/holydoorpilg. Please contact Pam Harris, obc@richmonddiocese.org or (804) 622-5262 if you have any questions.